Climate Change Advisory Committee Meeting

January 22nd, 2009 - RCSOB, Room 105


The meeting of the Climate Change Advisory Committee (CCAC) was called to order at 10:05 a.m. on January 22nd, 2009 by Sarah Hetznecker, Chairperson.
The following members were present:

Sarah Hetznecker, (Chair), Richard Allan, Robert J. Barkanic, Terry R. Bossert, David C. Cannon, Dan Desmond, George Ellis, Fred Harnack, Jan Jarrett, Vivian Loftness, Paul Opiyo, John Quigley, Ron Ramsey, Representative Greg Vitali, Nathan Willcox, Wayne Williams, Ed Yankovich.
The following members were absent:

Peter Alyanakian, Secretary Michael DiBerardinis (Vice Chair) (DCNR), James Cawley, Acting Secretary George Cornelius (DCED), Representative Camille “Bud” George, Pat Lupo, Al Magnotta
The following alternates were present:

Sue Wilson for Pat Lupo, Jim Elliott for Al Magnotta

DEP staff and guests present were:

Dr. William Martin (Facilitator), John Hanger (DEP), Dan Griffiths (DEP), Joe Sherrick (DEP), Kelly Heffner (DEP), Christina Simeone (DEP), Timothy George (Greenlee Partners, LLC), Teresa Copenhaver (Triad Strategies), Mark Hammond (Drinker Biddle Reath), Tarek Selim (Penn Environmental and Remediation), Bryan Franey (Manko, Gold, Katcher & Fox, LLP), Michael Killion (Buchanan, Ingersoll & Rooney), Wick Havens (E.H. Pechan), Eli Brill (Waste Management of PA), Jennifer Harry (PA Farm Bureau), Richard Illig (DEP), Diane Shellenhamer (SYD), Stephanie Wissman (PA Chamber), Maureen Guttman (GGGC), Maryanne Botte (Webber Assoc.), Ayanna King (DEP), Mark v. White (Environmental Justice Advisory Board/DEP).
INTRODUCTIONS

Ms. Hetznecker introduced Frederick T. Harnack, General Manager of Environmental Affairs, US Steel Corporation, who has replaced Jim Volanski due to health reasons.

Mr. Paul Opiyo was introduced as the Designee for Acting Secretary Blake (DCED).  Mr. Blake has since been replaced as DCED Acting Secretary by the current Acting Secretary George Cornelius.
CCAC members and appropriate DEP staff introduced themselves to the group.
ACTION ITEMS

Ms. Hetznecker requested motions to approve CCAC minutes.
Minutes from the December 2nd conference call – A motion was made to approve the minutes by Mr. Ellis and seconded by Mr. Bossert.  The motion passed unanimously.

Minutes from the December 5th meeting – A motion was made to approve the minutes by Ms. Loftness and seconded by Mr. Quigley.  The motion passed unanimously.

Minutes from the December 19th conference call – Ms. Loftness noted that she had been omitted as a participant in the call and on page 4, second para from the bottom, she corrected the acronym AHSRAE (American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers).  Given the revisions a motion was made by Ms. Loftness to approve the minutes and seconded by Mr. Yankovich.  The motion passed unanimously.

February Meeting Dates/Meeting Start Times/Milestone Dates:

Four meeting dates were suggested – February 11th, 12th, 19th, and 27th - to move the February 4th meeting date later in the month.  This action would allow additional time for subcommittee discussion.

Discussion: Rep. Vitali stated that legislative session dates are the 10th and 11th.  Ms. Loftness suggested the 19th.  Ms. Hetznecker preferred the 27th to allow for as much time as possible for the subcommittee processes.  The motion was made to approve February 27th as the date for the next CCAC Committee meeting by Mr. Allen and seconded by Ms. Jarrett.  The motion passed unanimously.
Meeting start times were discussed since some committee members needed more time to arrive in Harrisburg.
Discussion:  Mr. Cannon and Ms. Loftness advised the committee that a change in the bus schedule has d eliminated the need for a later meeting start time.  The meeting start time will remain at 10:00am.

Milestone Dates:  Ms. Loftness asked the committee to clarify subcommittee reporting responsibilities for the February 27th meeting.  Ms. Simeone stated that new ideas were due to the full committee on the 27th. February 27th.  This deadline is just for new ideas to be integrated into the draft Action Plan.  All subcommittee recommendations are to be made to the full committee at the April meeting.  The full committee will make recommendation to DEP June meeting.
Discussion:  Mr. Bossert asked if the draft report be made public after the April meeting.  Ms. Simeone responded that the draft will start to develop after the February meeting and will be released for public comment in April.  This draft is a policy document just to inform the public and should include any new ideas.
Mr. Opiyo asked if the full Committee will be made aware of new recommendations prior to February 27th meeting.  Ms. Simeone responded that the February meeting recommendations are for further development by DEP.  Mr. Williams asked if more information will be provided after recommendations are reviewed by DEP.  Ms. Simeone stated the February meeting will allow the full Committee to determine where resources should be focused.
Ms. Jarrett asked about the public hearings.  Ms. Simeone suggested the release date is planned for the April/May timeframe and was intended for outreach.  Ms. Loftness suggested that it would be difficult to discuss multiple options and how could that be accomplished effectively?  Ms. Hetznecker suggested that recommendations could be further discussed during the afternoon “Discussion of Climate Action Plan Outline” portion of the meeting agenda.

Presentations:
Ms. Hetznecker introduced a presentation from Jay Apt, Professor and Executive Director of Carnegie Mellon University Electricity Industry Center.  Professor Apt broadly differentiated greenhouse gases (GHGs) from other criteria air pollutants in that GHGs persist in the atmosphere for 100 or more years after being emitted.  He stated that we need to mitigate the effects of climate change as a result of GHG concentrations already in the atmosphere.  He provided information on sources of GHGs in PA as compared to the rest of the nation and discussed some specific opportunities and challenges with efficiency, renewables, and nuclear power.

Ms. Hetznecker then introduced John Boecker, American Institute of Architects, of 7group for a presentation on Leadership in Energy and environmental Design (LEED) certified buildings.  He spoke about the direct energy consumption of buildings as well as the embodied energy of building materials and the operating systems within buildings.  Mr. Boecker discussed the environmental impact of buildings and how these impacts can be significantly lessened through comprehensive and systematic planning that maximizes energy efficiency while also substantially reducing capitol costs and operating expenses.
Public Comment:
Although not present at the meeting, Rashida Ali-Campbell from LoveLovingLove Inc. had provided written comment (information) about their attempts to bring the first “thermal mass dwelling” to Philadelphia.  These residential buildings are intended to be built of sustainable materials without requiring utility connections.

Dr. Mark White of the PA Department of Health and member of DEP’s Environmental Justice Advisory Board addressed the CCAC and provided written comments.  In a very broad manner Dr. White questioned how the CCAC plans to address the impacts from climate change that are likely to be experienced by environmental justice communities.  Dr. White referenced information from the Center for Disease Control and cited specific concerns such as heat stress, increased exposure to allergens and air borne pollutants, increases in vector borne diseases, water quality, and other concerns.

Discussion: affects socio-economic and the elderly, what is motivation for landlords, adaptation needs beyond climate change.

LUNCH
Contracts Status Update
Impacts Assessment

· Contract being negotiated with PSU, based on the information provided to CCAC via webinar

· Impacts Assessment report anticipated by spring

Technical & Economic Services Provider

· Selected bidder – Enterprising Environmental Solutions, Inc. on behalf of Center for Climate Strategies (subsidiary)
· Mr. Sherrick advised that the vetting process is proceeding and will be expedited as much as possible in order for the provider to assist with the subcommittee process.

Discussion of Weighting System for Scoring Template
Significant discussion of this topic took place making it very difficult to capture who was speaking.  The pertinent comments are summarized in the following bullets.
· concept of weighting is favorable

· there is no perfect system, weighting is just an indicator for the Committee
· A concern was raised that weighting is not scientific and incorporates individual judgment
· Weighting need to be consistent and transparent

· There should be clear qualitative statements for each work plan recommended and that the scores will not supersede the value of these comments/statements

· Voting will be based on the merits of specific action and not the actual score

· A suggestion was made to not provide weighting and there should be no adding of scores

· A question was asked as to how to rank actions based on the scores but it was clarified that scoring will be done by the subcommittee and that ranking is not necessary

The discussion came to a close when Mr. Bossert made a motion to approve the weighting system by not assigning numeric weights, but using qualitative statements as a relative way to weight each criterion.  Mr. Ellis agreed.  Mr. Ellis agreed.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Loftness and passed unanimously.

Draft Climate Plan Outline
Ms. Simeone presented the purpose and major sections of the Climate Change Plan outline.  Plans to advance the document include:
· Mid-April 30-day comment period
· Mid-May the public comments go to the Committee

Mr. Barkanic – What is the benefit of press release for public comment when necessary information is missing

Mr. Bossert – Committee comments and DEP consideration is needed before public comment

Mr. Willcox – The public only gets one shot – a longer public comment period is needed
Ms. Heffner – The plan cannot be placed in the Bulletin for public comment until after the February 27th meeting and new ideas are added.  The majority of public comments arrive at the end of the comment period.  We can cut the introduction and put out strategies in a more concise manner.
Mr. Bossert – Asked if all committee plans are being included in the Climate Change Plan and if so he felt the Committee is being treated no differently than with the public.
Ms. Simeone – Clarified that the intention is to give the Committee two weeks to comment prior to the public.
Mr. Bossert – Asked if there is an opportunity for Committee to make their recommendations prior to public review.
Mr. Willcox – Why is the comment period being moved up?
Ms. Simeone – The additional time will allow the Committee to review public comments.
Mr. Ellis – The options are under consideration, not the entire draft plan.
Ms. Jarrett – PennFuture is conducting outreaching and would like DEP to hold 6 public meetings.
Ms. Simeone – Public comments will be collected and grouped into the document.
Ms. Heffner – Public comments could be added as an appendix to final document.
Ms. Heffner advised the Committee that she had successfully stopped the public release of the document and revisions would be made to reflect the discussions and wishes of the Committee.

Subcommittee Reports:
· Electricity GTD
· Scheduled a conference call for January 26th
· Industry/Waste
· Scheduled a conference call for January 28th
· Residential/Commercial
· Conference calls are in the process of being scheduled.
· Land Use/Transportation
· The subcommittee has no land use policies, reaching out to others
· Agriculture/Forestry
· Conference call scheduled for January 28th to make first cut.  January 23rd is the deadline for submissions.
· Outreached to Ag groups has been conducted.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 2:50p.m. by Jan Jarrett and seconded by Wayne Williams.
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